
DWTF Construction Update  
 

Construction of the new drinking water treatment facility began in July. For the past few weeks, Integrity 
Grading & Excavating has been preparing the site for building construction and mobilizing construction 
equipment to the site. Excavation for the buildings has been completed and most of the backfill has 
been placed. In addition, the new access road has been built and the ditches have been seeded to 
minimize erosion. 

Miron Construction and their subcontractors have now started work on building the water treatment 
facility. JF Ahern is installing plumbing lines for tank drains and floor drains in the building basement and 
iron workers are starting to tie together the reinforcing steel for the footings and floors. 

Concrete work is scheduled begin the week of July 27-31. The first pours will be for foundations and 
basement floor slabs around the filter and tanks. Some of these concrete pours are very large and will 
require starting work before 7:00 a.m. to complete them in one day. We thank you in advance for your 
patience if you notice more noise in the mornings. 

Other ongoing work consists of recycling a large pile of asphalt and concrete from City road repairs into 
road base material. This recycled material will be used as structural base under the buildings, structures 
and paved areas throughout the site. This work should be complete in early August. 

Here are some photos of the site taken on 7/23/2020: 
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